Harald Dossi



Parliament
Secretary General

Dear Mr. Secretary General,

Vienna, December 23<sup>rd</sup>, 2013 GZ. 03090.1713/4-A3./2013

Let me first of all thank you for the invitation to the next meeting of the Secretaries General of the European Union Parliaments which will take place in Vilnius on 26-27 January 2014 in which I will gladly take part.

As this meeting's task is to prepare the Speakers Conference to be held on 6-8 April 2014 let me draw your attention to the letter which the President of the Austrian Nationalrat Ms. Barbara Prammer has addressed to the President of the Seimas Ms. Loreta Graužinienė. Let me suggest to discuss her request of considering the topic of Roma on the occasion of the International Roma Day on 8 April within our preparatory meeting of Secretaries General in January.

Yours sincerely,

(Dr. Harald Dossi)

Mr. Jonas MILERIUS Secretary General of the Seimas of the Republic of Lithuania

Vilnius